Ho,Lani Lee

From: Fund Management System <fms@bayareametro.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, November 5, 2019 11:18 AM

To: Rensi, Marcella; Gonzalo, Gene

Cc: Fund Management System; Harold Brazil

Subject: FMS POAQC Project TIP ID SCL190011 (1-280/Wolfe Road Interchange Improvement) update: Project

is a not a POAQC

Dear Project Sponsor

Based on the recent interagency consultation with the Air Quality Conformity Task force, Project TIP ID SCL190011 (FMS
ID:6888.00) does not fit the definition of a project of air quality concern as defined by 40 CFR 93.123(b)(1) or 40 CFR
93.128 and therefore is not subject to PM2.5 project level conformity requirement. Please save this email as
documentation confirming the project has undergone and completed the interagency consultation requirement for
PM2.5 project level conformity. Note project sponsors are required to undergo a proactive public involvement process
which provides opportunity for public review as outlined by 40 CFR 93.105(e). For projects that are not of air quality
concern, a comment period is only required for project level conformity determinations if such a comment period would
have been required under NEPA. For more information, please see FHWA PM2.5 Project Level Conformity Frequently
Asked Questions (FAQ): http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/environment/air_quality/conformity/reference/faqs/pm25faqgs.cfm

If you have any questions, please direct them to Harold Brazil at hbrazil@bayareametro.gov or by phone at 415-778-
6747



